Colden Environmental Board Meeting

March 2, 2021

EB Members Linda Antowiak (Assistant), Craig Bouquin (Chairperson),
Present: Ellen Eigenbrod, and Deborah Jusiak

Absent: Deborah Pasco

Also Present: Robert Grom (Applicant), Chris Sansone (Applicant), Jim

DePasquale (Town Supervisor), Walt Kammer (Planning Board
Chairman) and Patti Zurbrick (Councilman) and approximately 1
Resident

Chairperson Craig Bouguin called the March 2, 2021 Environmental Board Meeting to
order at 7:02 PM in the courtroom at the Colden Town Hall. The meeting was also
“Virtual” hosted via GoToMeeting.

l. Mr. Robert Grom

Craig read the letter of intent submitted by: Mr. Rober Grom for his request to construct
a building used for storage purposes. The Board Members reviewed the Short
Environmental Assessment Form and there weren’t any changes made by the Members.
Craig signed the Short Environmental Assessment Form Part 3 as the proposed action
will not result in any significant adverse environmental impacts.

Deb did recommend that Mr. Grom to submit a new letter of intent as the request was for
a commercial building and should read for agricultural purposes.

The Environmental Board Members discussed their concerns regarding the project and
reviewed the documentation that was submitted. The Board Members did inform Ms.
Mathias that the Planning Board will also be reviewing the Change of Use during the
scheduled meeting on February 16, 2021. The meeting will be held virtually as per the
Covid-19 guidelines.



1. Mr. Chris Sansone

Craig read the letter of intent submitted by: Mr. Chris Sansone for his request to use his
building as a barber shop, retail space (all non-perishable goods) and wood working
shop. The Board Members reviewed the Short Environmental Assessment Form and
there weren't any changes made by the Members. Craig signed the Short
Environmental Assessment Form Part 3 as the proposed action will not result in any
significant adverse environmental impacts.

Craig motioned to adjourn at 7:38 PM, and the motion was approved.

Submitted by: Crystal Barrett



